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Harmony Night Picnic 

I would like to share with you some information regarding our Harmony Night this upcoming Friday 21st March, from 4:00-6:00pm. As 
mentioned in our previous newsletter, we are combining our Harmony Day celebration with our Who We Are Celebration of Learning. 

Here are the details:  

3:50pm: Gate opens  - families may set up picnic rugs at this time 

From 4:00-4:40pm: Classrooms - Celebration of Learning – classrooms: 
We will start off the event with our traditional end of concept unit ‘Celebration of Learning’. The classroom will be open to classrooms for 
students to share their poetry writing pieces via a Poetry Slam. A Poetry Slam is where the students will stand up in front of the audience 
and read out their poems.   
 

From 4:40pm: Quadrangle Harmony Night Picnic: 
Families will make space by setting up their own rugs, blankets, chairs, on the quadrangle for the Harmony Night picnic. Families are 
encouraged to bring their own food. The canteen will be open for over the counter sales for sausages (halal), snacks, sweets and    
slushies.  
 

From 5:00-5:40pm: Cultural Performances – by students and families 

We have some students and family members performing some songs and dances from their country of heritage. You may wish to sit 
back and be entertained, or join in the dancing! Some Zumba will also be included, so wear your dancing shoes!  

 

We are looking forward to seeing you all there!  

Dear Families,  

HAPPY HARMONY WEEK! Harmony Week is a significant celebration for Dinjerra, as we are made up of many different cultural          
backgrounds. Embracing each other’s differences and cultural practices is important for all of our school community, because it is         
important for us to learn about what is valued by others. Did you know that at Dinjerra with 215 student enrolments:  

• We have over 104 students that speak a language other than English at home (48/%) 

• 58 of these students were born in Australia, but speak another language at home (27%) 

The top 10 countries of birth for our students or parents are:  

 

Message From Principal 

Australia   New Zealand 
Vietnam   Ethiopia 
India   United Kingdom 
China   South Sudan 
Philippines  Somalia 

Natalie Vulic 
Principal 

http://www.dinjerra.vic.edu.au
mailto:dinjerra.ps@education.vic.gov.au
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Friday 28th March - No School For Students - Curriculum Day #2 

 

Our second curriculum day is scheduled for Friday 28th March. There will be no school on this day. Our teaching team will be 
attending a professional learning workshop delivered by Associate Professor and leader of Mathematics, Peter Sullivan.                 
The workshop will focus on the Cognitive Load Theory in Primary Mathematics. Our Education Support staff will be attending        

professional learning onsite at Dinjerra. 

The remaining student free days for 2025 are: 

Friday 28th March Curriculum Day #2 

Monday 26th May Professional Practice Day  

Friday 6th June Report Writing Day 

 

Wednesday 23rd July Student-Led Conferences 

Students and families required to attend for 10 min appointment. 

Please see the below important upcoming dates:  

Upcoming Events  

Week 9:  Monday 24th to Tuesday 25th: 

Friday 28th March:  

Grade 3/4 Camp to Briar’s Hill, Mornington Peninsula 

Curriculum Day #2 - There will be no school on this day  

Kelly Club will be open if your child requires supervision for 

the day 

Week 10: Friday 4th April:  Last day of Term 1. Easter Raffle drawn at assembly 

Assembly 2:00pm.  Dismissal 2:30pm 

TERM 1 MOTTOS 

   Each fortnight at Dinjerra, students will learn about a new behaviour motto.                   
Here are the behaviour mottos for Term One: 
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PE NEWS 

This term grades 1-6 partook in a      
fantastic two-week hockey clinic,           

provided by Footscray Hockey Club.  

Students were introduced to the rules of 
hockey and shown ball handling skills, 
playing a variety of games such as Red 
Light, Green Light, and Rob the Nest to 

improve their abilities.  

A free trail at Footscray Hockey Club has 
been offered to any students keen on 
pursuing the sport, so please pay them a 

visit if you enjoyed the clinic! 

Mr Cam 
PE Teacher 

STEM NEWS 

In STEM, as part of our chemical sciences focus, Grade 5/6 students have been exploring a range of reversible and irreversible 
changes, including chemical reactions. Students observed the ‘whoosh bottle experiment’, where flammable liquid is ignited in a 
large bottle resulting in an exciting combustion that changes the liquid to water. Students then conducted their own experiments to 
separate dissolved solids from liquids. 

Mr McCann 
STEM Teacher 
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SPANISH NEWS 

 
In Spanish at Dinjerra we have been settling into our        
routines and learning how to work well together as a class. 
Prep students have really enjoyed the musical aspect with 
Prep Celia’s class often heard singing “Hola, como estas” all 
around the school!   
 
We have an excellent example of work from Huey Norriss 
where he wrote the best ways to show full body listening in 
Spanish class.  
 
Grade 1/2 have been learning about daily routines and     
sequencing what they do each day into morning, afternoon 
and evening activities. Here there are photos of students 
putting activities into the various parts of the day according 
to the Spanish greetings; Buenos dias (morning), buenas 
tardes (afternoon), and buenas noches (night).  
 
Here is some fabulous work from Declan Bath and Jasmine 
Macky, along with some excited students in 1/2M.  
 
I’m looking forward to continuing to learn more about the 
students at Dinjerra as we explore ‘all about me’ and the 
different aspects of their life using the Spanish language.  
 
Gracias, Maestra Katie. 

by Huey 
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ART NEWS 

What an incredible term it has been in the art room! Across all year levels, we have been exploring some of the Elements of Art,      
focusing on Shape, Line, and Colour. Students have experimented with different techniques, materials, and creative processes,       
producing some truly impressive work. 
 
Our youngest artists in Prep have been developing their fine motor skills through cutting, gluing, and working with shapes, while the 
Year 1/2 students explored line in a fun and expressive way, creating scribble chickens with a colour wash. They also had a blast   
making blow ink "colour monsters," watching how colours mix and move in unexpected ways. In Year 3/4, students experimented with 
wax-resist techniques, layering oil pastels and watercolours to reveal hidden patterns and textures. 
 
The creativity continued in Year 5/6 with a mix of digital and traditional art. Students created portrait collages, blending photography 
with words that represent their personality. They also explored composition through three-line drawings, proving that even the simplest 
elements can create striking artwork. Another exciting project saw students using solar printing techniques, placing natural objects onto 
light-sensitive paper to create beautiful sun-exposed prints. 
 
As we head toward the end of term, colour is becoming a major focus in the art room, and I can’t wait to see how students continue to 
experiment and create. It’s been an inspiring term, and I feel so lucky to be part of their artistic journey.  

Miss Mel 
Art Teacher 
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Grade 6 uniforms arrived today! 

All our year 6 students are very excited and 
looking very smart, there is no chance of 
losing them as every jacket has a name on 
it. A big thankyou to Kylie and Sue for     
organising the jumpers and Cindy from    
Promo Printing in Point Cook for printing 

them. 
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Term 1 Week 6 & 7 SOAR Awards 

Learning... 

FOR SUCCESS 

WITH OPTIMISM 

AS AN ADVENTURE 

AS A RESPONSIBILITY 

Week 6: Clayton, Marianne, Krestian, Eileen, Celine, Mojtaba, Sabrina, Carter, Sofia, Kate 

Week 7: Kevin, Herimela, Violet, Andrew, Abubakar, Daniel 
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